NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

December 2017

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

Upcoming Meeting Announcement

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Tuesday December 12th, 2017 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the **Cross of Christ Lutheran Church** in Broomfield, see our web site www.northsidecoinclub.org for directions. The church is located on the corner of Lowell Blvd and 121st Place.

Other Announcements

<u>RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – This months' Raffle Prizes (A) 1954 Franklin Half Dollar graded MS-64 by PCGS. (B) 1948 Washington Quarter graded MS-64 by NGC. (Prize offered depends on level of attendance, 12 or more in attendance will mean the A prize)

PROGRAM – There will be no program this month as it is time for the end of the year Christmas party Pot Luck dinner! The NSCC will furnish the main dish, chicken, and the drinks. All you need to do is bring a side dish, salad, dessert, or some other item to share, along with your appetite. You can even bring your spouse. There will also be plenty of opportunity to talk coins with fellow members. We will also being playing games of CENTS (like Bingo) and there will be prizes for game winners!

<u>ELECTIONS</u> – Nominations were opened last month for the offices of President, Secretary, and Director #2. President Bob C. and Secretary Mark H. indicated a willingness to fill their respective positions again if nobody else was interested. Michael S. indicated an interest to run but no formal nominations were made. Come to the meeting with ideas on who you would like to see be nominated to fill these positions. The January Coin Chatter Newsletter will have a sample ballot of all nominees, (if needed). Voting will take place at the January meeting. New Officers and Directors assume their new duties at the February meeting.

SNACKS – No snacks will be needed in December as it is our Pot Luck.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for any other future meetings.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Pot Luck also, bring anything you would like. Bring a nice, no problems coin, which you, as a collector, would like to have.

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.

SHOW and TELL – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

<u>ANA NEWS</u> – The ANA named a new Convention Director. Jennifer Croak Ackerman was promoted to this position. Ackerman will oversee and manage the convention department and its World's Fair of Money and National Money Show.

<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u> – Dave F. on Counterfeits. 2018 Coins of the Year by Bob C. How coins are distributed from the mint to you. Seated Liberty Coins.

<u>PRESENTER RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – 1940 Winged Liberty (Mercury) Dime graded MS-66 FB by NGC. The prize winner will be drawn in January 2018. Bob C. presented in January, John D'A. presented in February, Dave F. presented in March. Dave Wi. presented in April, Bob C. presented in August. Dave G. presented in September.

Minutes, Notes, and Happenings of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on Tuesday November 14th. We had 18 members in attendance, and one guest; Steve D'Ippolito, who was in attendance again to try and thank those club members who had helped out at the ANA World's Fair of Money in August at the Denver Convention Center and were not at last months meeting. He had special gifts for all volunteers.

The meeting was called to order by President Bob C. at 7:04.

There were various papers and magazines available to keep or borrow.

Bob talked about the past shows. The Denver Coin Expo was OK, but the big news was that it was changing ownership. Maybe improvements are on the way. New owner wants to get more traffic at the show but not necessarily bring in more dealers. Dave F. attended the Albuquerque show and felt it was a good show.

Bob then reported on upcoming Coin Shows.

Bob reviewed items from his President's Notes section of the Newsletter.

Bob also was asking for people to step up and volunteer to do a program in 2018.

Bob also talked about the upcoming Pot Luck that we traditionally have at our December meeting.

Bob reviewed the Coin of Month, Raffle, and Door Prizes.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the Newsletter.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers reports. We currently have \$2596.38 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

Old Business

Board of Directors meeting was held and Bob reviewed some of what was took place at the meeting and some of the items that were discussed.

New Business

Donation to the Church for use of the room. Hope to do in January.

Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

Michael S. – Some coins he had acquired at the Denver Coin Expo. An Oregon Trail commem and a 1885 Seated Liberty Quarter in Proof with a little toning. He also acquired a 1916-D CAC'd Buffalo nickel online.

Bear S. – Had a 2013 Platinum Eagle. 1 oz of Platinum graded Proof 70.

Bob C. – Working on a slabbed set of Kennedy halves in both mint state and proof. Had a nice 1968-S proof with deep cameo.

Dick G. – Had some 1879 Morgan Dollars with nice toning. The toning was only on one side and might be examples of "End Roll" toning.

Prize Winners

Coin of the Month: A Silver Wartime Jefferson Nickel. A pot of 5 coins was won by Terry K.

Door Prize: A 1964-D Washington Quarter graded MS64 by PCGS, was won by Joe G.

Raffle Prize: A 1940-S Mercury Dime graded MS66 by PCGS, was won by Terry S.

Youth Door Prize: No prize was given out this month.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

Program

The program was on "Minting in Colorado" by Dan Carr. Dan presented a history of various people who made coins in Colorado. He started with Clark Gruber, touched on others such as JJ Conway & Co. of Breckenridge, and Joseph Lesher and the referendum dollars. He also talked about the HH Tammen Curio Company and the coin-like items they produced. He ended with the Denver Mint starting in 1906 and the newest minter in Colorado, The Moonlight Mint (Dan's personal favorite).

Requests

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

The NSCC needs programs! If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at info@northsidecoinclub.org

President's Notes

Northside Coin Club Meeting December 12th, 2017

News Items

There are no President Notes this month. Check back in January.

Bob Carr President, Northside Coin

UPCOMING COIN SHOWS

$January\ 20^{\rm th}$

JEFFERSON COUNTY COIN SHOW JEFFERSON COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS

15200 West 6th Ave.

GOLDEN, CO

9ам то 5рм

CONTACT: DAVE FOX (303) 478-8994

WEBSITE WWW.D-FCOINS.COM/SHOWS.HTML

MARCH MARCH 10TH & 11TH

FRONT RANGE COIN CLUB COIN SHOW

BOULDER COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS (BARN A)

9595 NELSON ROAD

LONGMONT, CO

9AM TO 5PM SATURDAY 9:30AM TO 4PM SUNDAY

MARCH 17TH & 18TH

CHEYENNE COIN EXPO

RADISSON HOTEL

204 WEST FOX FARM ROAD

CHEYENNE, WY 82007

9AM TO 5PM SATURDAY

9AM TO 4PM SUNDAY

CONTACT – BILL ARNOLD 307-630-2350 FOR MORE INFO

MARCH MARCH 23RD THRU & 25TH

FORT COLLINS SPRING COIN SHOW

THE RANCH - LARIMER COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS

THOMAS M. MCKEE BUILDING

5280 Arena Cir

LOVELAND, CO 80538

3PM TO 7PM FRIDAY,

9AM TO 5PM SATURDAY

9AM TO 4PM SUNDAY

OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2017

PRESIDENT *

Вов С.

VICE PRESIDENT

TERRY K.

SECRETARY*

MARK H.

TREASURER

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR #1

KENT J.

DIRECTOR #2*

DAVE F.

DIRECTOR #3

JOHN D'A.

* INDICATES THAT THIS PERSONS' TERM EXPIRES AT THE END OF 2017

Interesting Coin Facts

The first US coin that was minted at a US Mint other than the Philadelphia Mint, was minted in New Orleans in May of 1838 and carried an "O" mint mark. Later in 1838, gold coins were minted at branch mints in Dahlonega "D" and Charlotte "C". (Thanks JB)

Secretary's Editorial Page

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at $\underline{info@northsidecoinclub.org}$.